FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

CONTACT: Jason Gibbs (802) 828-3333

July 16, 2004

SUBJECT: Gov. Douglas Creates Advisory Commission on Commercial Wind Energy

Montpelier, Vt. -- Governor Jim Douglas today announced the creation of a seven-member advisory commission on commercial wind energy regulatory policy. 

The commission will provide guidance and recommendations on whether the current regulatory approval process for power generation facilities provides review procedures appropriate to large-scale commercial wind farms on Vermont’s ridgelines and, if not, to recommend regulatory or other appropriate changes. 

Governor Douglas said the commission would first gain an understanding of the history of the regulatory process, the state of the utility industry, Vermont’s current energy portfolio, how wind projects fit into that portfolio, and what wind projects are currently under consideration. After this initial effort, the commission will solicit input from project developers, utility regulators, utility managers, interested organizations and the general public, and visit existing and proposed wind developments. 

The Governor has ordered the commission to present its report and recommendations to him on or before December 15, 2004. 

“We need to encourage conservation and the development of renewable energy sources,” Governor Douglas said. “But this must be done within a reasonable regulatory framework that is consistent with our environmental and aesthetic ethics and protects our ridgelines from haphazard development.” 

Wind power technology has evolved to the extent that the cost of generation is making this renewable source of electricity more cost competitive. There are currently several proposals in the planning stage for large-scale, commercial wind farms for in-state as well as out-of-state customers. These projects are proposed to be located on Vermont ridgelines. 

Historically, large-scale utility projects have been regulated by a section of Vermont law known as section 248 (30 V.S.A. § 248) with final approval by the Public Service Board, a quasi-judicial body. All other commercial development, not related to electrical generation, has been the purview of local zoning, planning and the Act 250 process at the regional and state level. 

Governor Douglas said that large-scale commercial wind power projects located on ridgelines were not a viable or foreseen technology when section 248 was enacted in 1969. “Vermont’s rural and rugged beauty is defined by its ridgelines and Act 250’s founding, in part, was the result of wide-ranging concern about unfettered ridgeline development,” Douglas said. “If we are going to entertain applications involving large commercial generation facilities on Vermont’s mountains, we need to be certain that the regulatory process can adequately manage and evaluate such proposals,” Douglas said. 

Richard White, Chairman & CEO of Community National Bank will chair the commission. The other members are John Ewing, Betsy Gentile, Sam Mathews, James Matteau, RADM Richard W. Schneider, and Joan Wing. 

This announcement comes 1 month after the Douglas administration released a draft policy that encourages small-scale wind energy and other renewable energy development on state-owned lands. 

To review the Executive Order creating the commission visit www.vermont.gov/governor 
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